
CITY OF TEMECULA 

AGENDA REPORT 

 

TO:  City Manager/City Council 

 

FROM: Patrick Thomas, Director of Public Works/City Engineer 

 

DATE: September 13, 2022 

 

SUBJECT: Approve Service Agreement with the County of Riverside for Murrieta Hot Springs 

Road Slurry Seal Improvements 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PREPARED BY:   Amer Attar, Engineering Manager 
 

RECOMMENDATION: That the City Council approve a service agreement with the County 

of Riverside for Murrieta Hot Springs Road Slurry Seal Improvements and authorize the City 

Manager to sign the agreement. 
 

BACKGROUND:  The County of Riverside is undertaking a road resurfacing project 

within their jurisdiction in the Temecula area. One of the streets they are resurfacing is Murrieta 

Hot Springs Road. Portions of this street falls within City of Temecula jurisdiction. The County 

inquired from the City if there was an interest from the City to have the County include the portion 

of the street in Temecula in the County project. Staff affirmed to the County the City’s interest in 

including the improvements within the City’s jurisdiction in the County’s project. 
 

The project consists of slurry sealing two segments of Murrieta Hot Springs Road within the City 

of Temecula. The first segment is from approximately 2,165 feet east of Calistoga Drive to 2,815 

feet east of Calistoga Drive, approximately 650 linear feet by 60 feet wide (39,000 square feet). 

The second segment is from Red Post Circle to Butterfield Stage Road, approximately 3,580 linear 

feet by 66 feet wide (236,280 square feet). The work involve removal of striping and pavement 

markings, cleaning and filling of cracks, applying slurry, and restoring striping and pavement 

markings. 
 

The County of Riverside has asked that the City execute an agreement with the County for this 

work. The County of Riverside estimate for the work within the City of Temecula jurisdiction is 

$139,576. This includes $110,576 for construction, a $12,000 contingency, and $17,000 for 

administration, inspection and testing (about 15%). In accordance with Section 1, Item #10 of the 

agreement, the County will furnish the City a final reconciliation of expenses for the City’s portion 

of the project within ninety (90) days following the completion and acceptance of the project. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  The Pavement Rehabilitation Program – Citywide is included in the 

Capital Improvement Program (CIP) Budget, Fiscal Years 2023-27. The amount of the agreement 

with the County of Riverside, $139,576, will be paid using funds from this project. Adequate funds 

are available in the project accounts. 

 



ATTACHMENTS:  Service Agreement with the County of Riverside 

   
 


